

# MICKLEHAM

## ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

### Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Ranmore Room on 15<sup>th</sup> May 2019 at 7:30pm

#### **Councillors present:**

David Ireland(DI - Chairman), Jane Brown(JB), Judy Kinloch(JK), Graham Clark(GC), Will Dennis (WD), Andrew MacNaughton,(AM), David Ottridge(DO).

#### **In attendance:**

Trevor Haylett (Parish Council Clerk)

#### **Members of public in attendance:**

Nicola Hawley, Angela Ireland, Alison Wood, Nick Bullen.

#### **1. Formalities.**

(APM - 373) Apologies.

Received from Richard & Julia Siberry, Ben Tatham.

(APM - 374) The Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting held on 9<sup>th</sup> May 2018 were agreed, proposed by David Ottridge and seconded by Andrew.

They were then signed by DI.

#### **2. Surrey Wildlife Trust Talk.**

(APM - 375) DI formally welcomed Sarah Jane Chimbwandira(SJC), CEO of Surrey Wildlife Trust to the meeting.

SJC outlined plans to take place within Norbury Park in the coming year.

DI thanked SJC for her time.

#### **3. Annual Report for 2018-19**

(APM - 376) DI presented his Annual Report, reviewing the past 12 months which had seen the repair of potholes in Swanworth Lane; the installation of cameras on the A24 between the Burford Bridge and Givons Grove roundabouts in an effort to address the issue of speeding motorists; the Mickleham and Westhumble Badminton Club one year on from been formed back in 2018.

DI detailed The Parish Council supported the village's World War One 100th anniversary by providing part of the funding for the Silhouette figures in St Michael's churchyard, as well as attending the special Armistice Day service held in church.

DI continued to cover the proposals around the MV Project; traffic problems in the Old London Road which were discussed during the past year; applications over the last year; and that the

# MICKLEHAM ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Parish Council was consulted on the proposed change of route for the Professional Cycle Race, which follows the main Ride London event on Sunday August 4<sup>th</sup>.

DI concluded his report his report with details forthcoming Village Fete and combined Horticultural Society Summer show

**4. Heritage Week**

(APM- 377) Plans were outlined by James Riches.

**5. To consider other matters affecting the Parish**

(APM- 378) Jane Brown outlined details of the defibrillator familiarisation training course.

**The Meeting closed at 8:30 approximately.**

Signed and Agreed:  
*David A. Island*  
Chairman  
24 May 2021